Minutes of the Silchester Association 2015 AGM
7.30pm 24th April 2015
Silchester Village Hall, Club Room
1. Apologies for Absence – Paul Baker, Marsden and Nancy Jones, Andrew Chandler
Present from the Committee – Simon Brewin, Lesley Brewin, David Westwood, Sara Westwood, Pauline Davis, John Davis, Derek Fawcett, Tracy Hart, Andy Hartley, Alan Fairhurst
Present from the membership – Philip Pearce, Liz Pearce, Biddy West, Sandi Smithers, Neil Smithers, Erica Fairhurst, John O’Neill, Steve Spillane, Richard Cockcroft, Nicky Alcock, Andy Alcock, Ann-Marie Dalton,      

2. Minutes of the last AGM.  The minutes of the last AGM on 10th April 2014 were accepted as a true record of the meeting.  

Proposed: Steve Spillane
Seconded: Liz Pearce
3. Chairman’s Report: The Chairman, Simon Brewin
Simon began by noting that all but three of the committee members elected at last year’s AGM were new to the committee. To determine exactly what the Silchester Association’s aims were, the committee members examined the constitution and realised that parts of it were totally out of date, esp regarding how our membership is defined. He said that this would be discussed later on the agenda.

The committee also reviewed the insurance policy and felt that it was inadequate for current needs. The treasurer will discuss this in his report and Simon thanked David Westwood, the treasurer, for his work on this.

Sadly the Fun Run had to be cancelled last year as there was not time to organise it so soon after taking office. However, the Events Calendar kicked off with a final Quiz night from Tony Stanley before he left the village with his wife Jo, who was the Chairperson last year, and was followed by the association helping out at the ‘Diggers’ Supper and Barn Dance’ hosted by Nick and Biddy West to celebrate the end of the final dig at Insula IX. The Beer Festival and the Bonfire Night were both blessed with fine weather and had near capacity attendance. In October, the annual Boundary Walk was well attended with around 40 people completing the 8-mile walk round the parish. Previously this event has been organised by St Mary’s but the SA will take over running it from this year. 

A new event this year was arranged for all the volunteer organisations in the village to come together and share what they are all doing in the village. It was a great opportunity to put names to faces and meet and chat to others who are running organisations and events for the benefit of the village.

Last month, Professor Mike Fulford came to speak to the village about the final year at Insula IX in the Roman Town. We hope it won’t be the last time we hear him speak as it’s always a very interesting and popular evening.

The following day saw an Art Exhibition in the village hall displaying work from nine local artists. It was a pleasure to see the talent that we have in Silchester and over 150 people visited the exhibition. 

The Association has made several donations to other organisations in the village to fund purchases and building work.

The SA has a full program of events planned for the coming year, beginning with the Fun Run on the 9th May. Please check the Parish Magazine, the SA website or our facebook page for details and put the dates in your diaries.

Finally Simon thanked the new committee for rising to the challenge of running the main events. He pointed out that we also rely very heavily on volunteers from the village in order to be able to run the Bonfire Night, Beer Festival and the Fun Run so if anyone here would like to be involved please leave your contact details at the door.

Finally Simon gave a vote of thanks to Irene Spillane who has stepped down this year after many years of service to the committee.

Copy of report attached.

4. Treasurer’s Report :  David Westwood
David thanked the previous committee for passing over to us a healthy bank balance and also thanked Howard Wilkinson for all his help in his hand-over last year.

David then detailed the income and expenditure throughout the year from all the events, noting that these have been very balanced.

Of the main events, the Beer Festival raised nearly £1500 and had a record attendance. Thanks to Derek Monger, Simon Brewin and all their volunteers for making it such a success.

The Bonfire Night is a huge event. Total expenditure on this event is around £5,500 and involves a total of over 100 volunteers and more than 300 man hours. This year it raised a profit of £3,400. A huge thank you to Paul Baker and the members and volunteers who made this event possible.

The Association has made donations of £3,850 (26% of our total funds) to the Village Hall refurbishment, the village defibrillator and to Richard and Robina Rand’s leaving party & gift.

This year the SA has reassessed its requirements in terms of insurance and it was felt that it was necessary to provide some form of Personal Accident Insurance for volunteers at events. New quotes were received and a new policy has been taken out with Came & Co which provides significantly better cover though it has some constraints as well, in that it limits the numbers of members/volunteers we can have helping at an event to 100 and limits the total of volunteer hours to 25 hours per week (spread over the year). 

Overall the treasurer is pleased that the SA has ended the year with a similar amount in the bank to that which it started with in spite of making some substantial donations.

For the future, the SA has agreed to put aside £300 per annum for 4 years with a view to purchasing a bench to commemorate the centenary of the end of WW1. We have offered £500 towards a new hearing loop for the village hall and have offered £300 to sponsor a memory book for year 6 children at the village school. 

Copy of report attached.

Irene Spillane thanked David for his report and proposed accepting it. This was seconded by John Davis.

5. Election of Officers
Four members of the current committee have resigned – Irene Spillane, Jennifer McKinder, Alan Fairhurst and Nick Robey
The following have indicated that they are prepared to stand for a further term – Simon Brewin, David Westwood, Lesley Brewin, Sara Westwood, Pauline Davis, John Davis, Derek Fawcett, Derek Monger, Hannah Monger, Andy Hartley, Tracy Hart, Andrew Chandler
Philip Pearce proposed that they should be re-elected and this was seconded by Irene Spillane

John O’Neill was nominated to join the committee by Lesley Brewin and seconded by Steve Spillane.

The positions of Executive Officers will be appointed by the committee at the first meeting next week.

6. Revised Constitution
The committee presented a revised constitution to the meeting. The reasons are: 
1) to more accurately reflect the aims and objectives of the Silchester Association today

2) to define membership more accurately since this is no longer defined by payment of a subscription (this has an effect on getting insurance for the association)

The committee has tried to make as few changes as possible while at the same time bringing the constitution in line with current practices.

Steve Spillane questioned the insurance wording about ‘volunteer hours’ and whether it was adequate for all our events. David explained that the 25 hours per week of ‘volunteer time’ were spread over the year so should be good enough to cover everything. Only people over 80 and under 16 are not covered by the personal accident insurance if helping at an event – they would be covered by 3rd party liability insurance in the event of negligence by the association.

Steve Spillane also questioned whether the clause in the Objectives relating to ‘Residents Action’ should be removed as the SA has the ability to take action on issues that other organisations in the village may not be able to do.

Simon said that under the new objectives we can still take action on anything that affects –‘fostering the rural character and amenities of Silchester village and Common’. Derek Fawcett said that the committee had been concerned with establishing a set of ‘hooks’ that we could use when deciding whether or not we could take action on an issue.

Simon mentioned that he had been approached by a member regarding control of sub-committees and asked what the committee would do about this. Simon said that there would be a guideline on ‘Levels of Authority for Sub-Committees’ produced by the committee but he didn’t think it was necessary for this to be included in the constitution.

Steve Spillane then proposed that the new constitution should be accepted and this was seconded by Derek Fawcett.

7. A. O. B.
1) Simon reminded everyone that there was a sign-on sheet for anyone willing to offer their services to help at some of the up-coming events.

2) Steve Spillane proposed a vote of thanks to the committee for all their hard work during the year.

8. The Date of the Next Meeting:  April 2016
The meeting was closed at 9.05pm.


